
April 19, 2023 

Annual Town Meeting 

 

Chairman Gary Flock called the Annual Town meeting to order at 7:00PM and the 

“show of hand” method of voting was agreed upon.  There was a total of six residents in 

attendance to start the meeting including Gary Flock, Bob Brown, Amy Brueggen, Nick 

Butzler, Ashley Gierczak, & Larry Anderson.  One member of the local newspaper was 

also in attendance but is not a resident of the township. 

The minutes from the April 20, 2022 annual meeting were read.  There was a motion by 

Nick and a second by Amy to approve the minutes as read.  The motion carried 6-0.   

The Town of Portland’s 2022 Financial report was presented.  There was a motion by 

Larry and a second by Bob to approve the financial report as represented.  The motion 

carried 6-0.  

Gary suggested and discussion was held on revising the town site permit to include 

solar panels, wind turbines, etc., to protect the Town of Portland right of way.  No action 

was taken on this subject. 

Larry asked about road projects for 2023:  Odgen Rd will be reconstructed with half of 

the cost to be paid for by the Village of Cashton.  This project is also cost-shared by the 

State of Wisconsin.  Mainstream Road will be resurfaced from Cty X to Hwy 33. 

The next Annual Meeting will be on the 3rd Wednesday in April (April 17, 2024) at the 

Portland Town Hall at 7:00PM.  All residents present agreed on the date. 

There was a motion by Larry to adjourn and a second by Ashley.  The motion carried 6-

0.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:35PM. 

 

Amy Brueggen 
Town Clerk 
 


